

16 December 2019

Jem Traylen fyi-request-11828-3cae6e7f@requests.fyi.org.nz

Reference: OIA-2019/20-0289

Dear Jem Traylen

Official Information Act request relating to Report on Cabinet Paper Proactive Release Policy

Thank you for your request made under the Official Information Act (the Act), received on 7 December 2019. You requested:

"I note that a report on the cabinet paper proactive release policy was due with the Government Administration and Expenditure Review Committee by 1 December 2019 (https://ssc.govt.nz/assets/Legacy/resources/cabinet-paper-strengthening-proactive-release-requirements-20180903.pdf)

I understand that under normal circumstances a copy of this report can be expected to be proactively released within 30 business days of final decisions being made.

Please confirm that this report has been submitted and considered and the relevant decision date."

I believe that the information you have requested is more closely connected with the functions of the State Services Commission. Accordingly, I have decided under section 14(b)(ii) of the Act to transfer your request to the State Services Commission.

The State Services Commission has 20 working days from receipt of this transfer to make a decision on your request.

Yours sincerely

Sarah Corbett

Manager, Ministerial Services